Hamlet, Robert, EMNRD

From: Hamlet, Robert, EMNRD

Sent: Wednesday, May 6, 2020 12:03 PM

To: ‘Baker, Larry'

Cc: Bratcher, Mike, EMNRD; Venegas, Victoria, EMNRD; Eads, Cristina, EMNRD

Subject: Deferral Denied - Apache - WS Marshall B-011 - (Incident #NDHR1912732011) (1RP-5456)
Attachments: Deferral Denied - Apache - WS Marshall B-011.pdf

Larry,

We have received your deferral request for Incident #NDHR1912732011 WS Marshall B-011, thank you. This deferral
request is denied.

e Adeferral cannot be granted if the depth to groundwater is less than 50 feet. Please remove contaminated soil
with shovels and a hydrovac.

e Please sample the pasture area that was misted with overspray. Include this area on your site map with sample
points clearly marked.

o If you feel the depth to groundwater is >50’, a shallow borehole can be drilled to 51’ allowing for verification of
the depth. If water is not visible after reaching bottom-hole and waiting 72 hours, sample points would be
allowed for deferral. We would just need a copy of the driller’s log.

Please let me know if you have any further questions.

Regards,

Robert J Hamlet

State of New Mexico

Energy, Minerals, and Natural Resources
Oil Conservation Division

811 S. First St., Artesia NM 88210

(575) 748-1283
Robert.Hamlet@state.nm.us




